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IMPORTANT DATES
  

 

 

June 

Monday 6
TH     

AGM Meeting 

 

Thursday 16
TH     

Pie Orders Due  

Thursday 23
RD     

Pie Order Delivery 

 

September 

Friday 9
TH     

Small Schools Sports Day  

Welcome to week 3!  

We would like to take the opportunity to 

welcome Adele to Miss H’s class this term. 

We hope she has an amazing time at 

Compton! We would also like to welcome 

Krissty back in her SSO role. 

 
Pupil Free Days 

All staff were involved in two pupil free days 

at the beginning of the term, which 

focussed on the Berry Street Education 

Model. The Berry Street training provides 

strategies for teaching and learning that 

enables teachers to increase student 

engagement while successfully improving 

all students' self-regulation, relationships, 

wellbeing, growth and academic 

achievement. There are four modules in the 

course and we have completed two – 

‘Body’ and ‘Relationships’. The last two 

modules will be held in staff meeting 

sessions in terms 3 and 4.  

 

 

GIVEN TO STUDENTS  
 

Nil 

17/05/2022 

TERM DATES FOR 2022 
Term 1 31st Jan  – 14h April  Term 2  2nd  May – 8th July 
Term 3 25h Jul  – 30th Sept  Term 4 17th Oct  – 16th Dec 

SAPSASA Athletics 

Congratulations to Koby and Allara who 

participated in the SAPSASA Athletics day at 

Mount Gambier High School. Allara 

participated in the 100m, 200m and discus. 

She particularly liked doing the 100m as she 

really likes running. Koby also participated in 

the 100m, 200m and the discus events. He 

enjoyed doing discus for the first time and 

said that he liked throwing the weight. He 

was also excited to come 1st in the 100m.  

 
Cattle Yard 

Thank you to the Vogelsang family who 

have donated and built a mini cattle yard 

out the back of the school for our Cows 

Create Careers Program. No more 

escapees roaming the school when no one 

is watching!  

We actually welcomed Creamy and Bobbie 

to the new cattle yard yesterday. They will 

be with us for the next three weeks and are 

quite the attraction already! 

 
Student Leadership Fundraising  

Please find attached an order form for our 

Pie Drive. The pies all come from the OK Pie 

Shop. All orders need to be in by Thursday 

16th June for a delivery on the 23rd of June.  

NEWSLETTER ATTACHMENTS 
 

Meet the R-1 Student Teacher 
Pie Order Form 

Cows Create Careers—Media Release 

WHAT’S ON   

WEDNESDAY: Drinks Day, Hot Lunches  

THURSDAY:    

FRIDAY: Cross Country—Naracoorte 

MONDAY: Muffin Monday 

TUESDAY:    

WEDNESDAY: Drinks Day, Hot Lunches 

THURSDAY:    

FRIDAY:  
MONDAY: Muffin Monday , Yr 6 Camp Meeting 

TUESDAY:   Week 5 Newsletter 



 

 

 
Cattle Yard 

Thank you to the 

Vogelsang family 

who have donated 

and built a mini 

cattle yard out the 

back of the school 

for our Cows Create Careers Program. No more 

escapees roaming the school when no one is 

watching!  

We actually welcomed Creamy and Bobbie to 

the new cattle yard yesterday. They will be with 

us for the next three weeks and are quite the 

attraction already! 
 

GRIP Leadership Conference 

The Leadership Students were 

able to attend the latest 

Leadership conference at the 

Sir Robert Helpmann Theatre 

last Tuesday. The students had 

a fantastic day, meeting new 

people while learning about 

the qualities of a good leader 

and how these skills might 

relate to them and their work 

here at school. Please see the 

Leadership Report in this 

week’s newsletter to find out 

what the day involved.  
 

SAPSASA X Country 

We wish the following students all the best as 

they head to Naracoorte for X Country on 

Friday: Kayla, Kaylee Z, Jaidyn, Koby and 

Allara. Thank you to Kaylee’s family who are 

helping as Compton’s representative on the 

day. We appreciate the support, as these days 

cannot run without these volunteers.  
 

Camp Meeting 

At this stage, we have rescheduled our year 6 

camp meeting for families to Monday the 30th 

of May (week 5). The principals of the small 

schools involved will be able to provide 

information about the camp and answer any 

questions you have. We start at 5:30pm and it 

will held  at the MilLel Hall. Please pencil this 

date on your calendar and we will confirm the 

event, time and place as soon as possible. 

Please also note that deposits are due on 

Friday of this week. 
 

 

AGM  

Now that restrictions are easing, we are 

looking at holding our AGM, face to face on 

Monday the 6th of June (week 5). There will be 

a Governing Council Meeting directly 

afterwards. We welcome anyone to our AGM 

and you are welcome to become a 

Governing Council member. I would like to 

take the opportunity to welcome back our 

continuing members this year. 
2022 M& S Charges  

M&S Charges for 2022 are now due. Please 

contact Bett if you would like to make a 

payment plan. Automatic payments also can 

be set up for as little or as much as suits your 

budget.  
Bec Keeley 

 
Pastoral Care  

Respect 
Over the next few newsletters, I thought I would 
chat about the school values. 
The first of Compton Primary School values is 
RESPECT. 
Treating others with honour and dignity.   
Respect is: 
 Respect is being kind to myself and my 

friends. 
 Respect is knowing I am unique and valuable 

and feeling good about myself. 
 Respect is listening to others and their ideas. 
 Respect is knowing others are valuable too. 
 Respect is treating others nicely. 
 Respect is treating my surroundings and 

objects nicely and taking care of them. 
 Respect is following rules and understanding 

they are there for a purpose. 
 
One way to do this is to make a decision to do the 
following. 
I Will: 
 Value others 
 Respect differences 
 Use good manners 
 Not bully or harass others 
 Treat people the way I want to be treated 
 
 
Pastoral Care Worker 
Pam Young 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Leadership News 

Last Tuesday on the 10th of May, we went to the Sir 

Robert Helpmann Theatre for the GRIP Student 

Leadership Conference. We learnt how to be good 

leaders. The topics they taught were called: 

Stepping Up To Leadership 

Stepping Up To Integrity 

A New Standard Of Ideas 

Raising The Standard Of Teamwork 

A Question and Answer session with the GRIP 

Team 

The day was filled with meeting new people, 

learning activities and fun activities.  

Sam’s favourite learning activity was the movie clip 

quiz where you had to look at the leadership 

qualities of each character and his favourite game 

was Karaoke.   

Koby G’s favourite learning activity was a part of 

the Stepping Up To Leadership session where we 

looked at what we can do to help others, and his 

favourite games were the Survivor activity and 

Guessing the Sounds activity.  

Addie’s favourite learning activity was a part of the 

Stepping Up Integrity session which covered what 

integrity means and looks like, and her favourite 

game was Follow The Leader Dancing.  

Ava’s favourite learning activity was the Step Up 

Poem and she enjoyed the Emoji game. 

We all thought the day was a lot of fun, especially 

when Mrs Keeley bought us a sneaky ice cream on 

the way back to school! 

Ava, Addie, Koby and Sam 

 

Hot Lunches – Every Wednesday 
Orders can be made via message  on Facebook or Email 
to betty.lennerth10@schools.sa.edu.au  

payment must be made by Tuesday on our 

website. www.comptonps.sa.edu.au If you don’t know your 
family ID just put your family name. 
 

Twista Pasta   $3.60  
Fried Rice  $3.60  
Beef Lasagne  $3.60 
Pizza Singles  $2.50 

 
 
 

 

Drinks Day 

Every Wednesday the Year 6/7 
Class run a ‘Drinks Day’ shop at 
the beginning of lunch. Items 
available are: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Muffin Monday 

Sara Lee Choc Chip Muffins are available to 
order for Recess EVERY Monday. Only $2.20 
each!  
Payments can be made at the Front  

Office or online at www.comptonps.sa.edu.au  
 

Around the Classrooms 

 

We had a very exciting start to the week in the 5/6 

class, welcoming our new calves Creamy and Bobbie 

to Compton as part of the Cows Create Careers 

program. Our class are working in teams over the next 

3 weeks, participating in projects about the dairy 

industry and taking responsibility for looking after 

them. This program ties into lots of curriculum areas, 

such as Maths, English, Design and Technology 

and even the arts! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Muesli Bars @ 50c 

Jelly  Cups @ $1.00 
Flavours-  Tropical 
  Raspberry 
  Mango 

 

Dried Fruit @ .80c 
Flavours – Sultana & Cranberry 
  Sultana & Apple 
             Sultana & Apricot 
             Sultana 

Frozen Yoghurt @ $2.00c 
Flavours – Stawberry  
              Mango 

Zooper Doopers @ 40c 

Popcorn @ 50c 

Fruit Box @ $1.10c 

Year 5/6 

http://www.comptonps.sa.edu.au


 

 

 
In Maths we have been learning about decimals, and 

the strategies to use when adding, subtracting, 

multiplying and dividing decimals together. Last week 

we transformed out classroom into a restaurant, and 

added together the price of different items on the 

menu.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term we have also started focusing on our new 

text type, persuasive texts! This ties in perfectly with 

our Mad Minute, coming up later in the term. In 

History we continue learning about Australian 

Federation.  

Miss Gaffney 

 

! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Last week we ended our Fractions Unit and 

celebrated by making pizzas! Paradise Pizza’s were 

kind to donate our class some boxes and using crafts, 

students then created their very own pizza. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Kramins and the 3/4 class 

 

R-3 – Excursion – Peter Combe 

Yesterday both the R/1 and 2/3 class attended 

Peter Combe’s concert and had heaps of fun 

listening to his songs.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Mrs D and Miss H 

Year 3/4 

Year R/1 & 2/3 



 

 

On April 25th, School Captain Ava Hosking and Mrs Roulstone attended the 

Dawn Service at Vansittart Park, where Ava laid a wreath on behalf of 

Compton Primary School honouring all servicemen and servicewomen. 

After a special breakfast at the RSL, Ava and Mrs Roulstone joined Mount 

Gambier High School captains and laid floral tributes at the Boer War 

Memorial and Air Force War Graves at the Lake Terrace Cemetery. Many 

thanks to the Hosking family who attended all services. 

Shirley Roulstone 



 

 

The Compton Chronicles  

 
1994 

Compton Downs School  

 

 

What an amazing history we have here at CPS. We found this picture of staff 

and students from 1954 in our archives. There were no names attached to 

the photo. We know that Barry and Christine Maney attended Compton in 

the 50s. Were you or any of your family members at Compton during this 

time?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


